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CAMBUSLANG COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting of Tuesday 18th November 2014
Venue: Cambuslang St Andrews Church Hall
Present

J Taylor           Chairman



In Attendance

H B Allan        Secretary



Cllr C McColl

I Frame       




T Stringfellow

R Allison





E Cais (Friends of Cambuslang Park)

H Allison





E A Allan (Minute Secretary)

B H Hartel

D Thomson






D MacDonald






Welcome

The Chairman welcomed Members, Elected Representatives and others attending to the Meeting.

Apologies

J Bachtler, S Smith, M Gurling, Cllr W Brogan, Cllr P Clearie, Cllr R Clearie, Cllr C Deanie, Cllr R Tullett, T Greatrex, MP, J Kelly, MSP, K Smith (“Reformer”)

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the Meeting of 21st October were read.
Corrections

Mr Hartel pointed out that the previous owners of the Cambus Court site had been Caluso, not Caruso.  The planning reference should have been CR/14/0170.

Mr Frame pointed out that the balance in the Morriston Park Fund should have been £144.34.
Matters Arising

Underpass – Mrs Allison said this had been vandalised again last week.  Details have been passed on to the police.  The CCTV on Standford Hall cannot see down into the underpass.  Graffiti is an ongoing problem.
Former Hoover Site – Cllr McColl said that the site is still awaiting detailed application.  They do not have consent yet but have consent for infrastructure and landscaping work.

Land Opposite Cathkin High School – Cllr McColl said there were old trees and debris on this site which have been removed.  There is no application in yet for the construction of 28 terraced houses.
Burn Place – Cllr McColl said Section 39 notices had been served to some of the premises in this area.  There had been dangerous buildings, and some owners had failed to secure their properties.  Bombay Wok and the vacant Unit 9 are to be converted to a new restaurant.  Units 3B and 5 are secured with fencing.  There has been no report of anti-social behaviour since the fence went up.  South Lanarkshire Council had to do some of the work to make this area safe, and will be seeking to recover the costs of this work.
West Coats Road – Mrs Allison said that there are now another two new red bins on Main Street, as well as green bins, council bins and another bin.  Mr MacDonald said some of the shops in this area have sufficient access round the back of their premises that bins could be kept there.
The Minutes were approved by Mr Thomson and seconded by Mrs Allison.
Police Report
There was no Police presence at the Meeting.
Chairman’s Correspondence
There was no Chairman’s Correspondence.
Secretary’s Report
The Secretary said details of the application for planning approval for the construction of 18 flats on the site of the former Cambus Court have been received.
Notification has been received of a number of forthcoming parades and marches.

The Secretary laid a wreath on behalf of Cambuslang Community Council at the annual Remembrance Sunday service at the War Memorial in Cambuslang Park.  He said it was good to see so many people attending, and especially a considerable number of younger people attending.
Treasurer’s Report

October balance


£2,052.99
Balance today

            £2,022.37
Mr Frame advised that this was the current position.  He said he would liaise with Mr Bachtler.
Bike Project

Mr Bachtler had provided copies of a report providing details of recent progress.  This was circulated to members by the Minute Secretary

Any Other Business

Mrs Allison said there is going to be another fast food shop between the former Savoy building and the cross.
Mr Cais wondered if it was not possible that there should be correlation between ward boundaries and Community Council boundaries.  This would make things easier for elected representatives.
Cllr McColl raised the issue of the 100th anniversary of the outbreak of World War 1.  She said she has been contacted by the great-nephew of Hugh McIver who, although born in Paisley, lived in Westburn, and whose father worked in Newton Pit.  Hugh McIver was killed at 28 and was awarded the Victoria Cross.  Every recipient of this is having a paving slab laid in their memory in their home town.  There currently seems to be confusion about whether such a slab for Hugh McIver should be in Paisley or in Cambuslang, but Cllr McColl said she would like to see if it would be possible to get something for him in Cambuslang.
Mr Thomson said that Mark Henderson was a local man who was killed in the Falklands War.  His name does not appear on any war memorial in Cambuslang.  Mr Thomson has spoken to Mr Henderson’s mother.  There is no memorial to him anywhere in Cambuslang.  The war memorials have now all been gathered together in St Andrews Church.  Mr Thomson wondered if it might be possible to have Mark Henderson’s name added.

Closure of Meeting

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the Meeting, thanking all present for their attendance, extending early good wishes to Members for the forthcoming festive season, and reminding Members that the next Meeting and Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 17th February 2015 in St Andrews Church Hall, Main Street, Cambuslang at 7.30 pm.
